
 
 
 
 
 
 
March 28, 2005 
Electronic Bulletin No. 645 
RE:  CN strike averted, service remains normal. 
 
Dear Valued Customer, 
 
The Canadian National railroad (CNRR) and the International Brotherhood of 
Electrical Workers (IBEW) have signed a tentative labor contract covering the 644 
union members who maintain and repair CN's signals and communications systems 
across Canada, thereby averting a potential labor disruption.   
 
The CN had originally stated that if there was any labor disruption, service would not 
be affected.  And due to these latest developments, the CN certainly does not expect 
any related service issues. 
 
Thank you for your patience during this situation.  We appreciate your business. 
 
Pacer Stacktrain 
 
 
 
 
This communication may contain promotional information from Pacer Stacktrain.  We have sent this 
communication to you because you previously expressed interest in receiving these communications from 
Pacer Stacktrain.  If you do not wish to receive this particular communication in the future, please reply 
to this message and type “REMOVE ME” in your subject line.  Pacer Stacktrain maintains its corporate 
headquarters at 2300 Clayton Road, Suite 1200, Concord, CA  94520. 
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